July 27, 2015 7:00 p.m. City Hall
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance/Roll Cali 7:00 p.m.
Excuse absence of Councilmember Kamille Norton. Approved
Approval of the Agenda Approved
Committee Reports
Presentations
Employee Service Awards: Wendy Wade, Police Commander — 25 years; Presented
Jeremy King, Police Officer — 10 years
Volunteer of the Month for July 2015: Lenore Neff Presented
Community Transit Presentation Presented
Budget Update Presentation Presented
Audience Participation
Approval of Minutes
Consider the June 22, 2015 City Council Meeting Minutes Approved
Consider the July 6, 2015 City Council Work Session Minutes Approved
Consider the July 13, 2015 City Council Meeting Minutes Approved
Consent Agenda
Consider the July 8, 2015 Claims in the Amount of $295,888.31; Paid by Approved
Check Numbers 101230 through 101389 with No Checks Voided
Consider the July 20, 2015 Payroll in the Amount $929,277.33 Check No.'s Approved
29084 through 29132
Consider the July 22, 2015 Claims in the Amount of $1,564,973.09; Paid by Approved
Check Numbers 101528 through 101711 with Check Numbers 100925 &

101421 voided

Consider the July 15, 2015 Claims in the Amount of $914,375.36; Paid by Approved
Check Numbers 101390 through 101527 with Check No.'s 90248 & 101352

voided

Review Bids

Public Hearings

New Business

Consider the Small Public Works Contract with Preferred Electric, Inc. in the Approved
Amount Not to Exceed $40,000

Consider the Temporary Access and Work Area Easement with Tulalip Approved
Tribe

Consider the Temporary License for Access across Real Property with Approved
Tulalip Tribes

Consider the Application for Marysville Downtown Merchants Association to Approved
Conduct a Special Event on August 7, August 8, and August 9, 2015,

including the Street Closure of 3rd Street between State Avenue and Alder

Avenue, as well as on Columbia Avenue from 2" Street to the Alley

between 3™ Street and 4™ Street

Consider the Professional Services Agreement Supplement No. 1 with Approved
Transpo Group USA, Inc. for a Transportation Comprehensive Plan Update

Consider the Amendment No. 1 to the Coordinated Prevention Grant Approved
Agreement No. G1400098 in the Amount of $9,957.67 with the State of

Washington Department of Ecology
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fill at the first stop, and people are standing in the aisles for the entire commute which
often takes up to 80 minutes. This is clearly a transit-friendly community.

Mr. Morrow discussed a ballot measure which could enable CT to add additional buses
to downtown Seattle and the University District to help to relieve congestion on
commuter routes. They would also be able to add buses and vanpools across the
service area including more east-west connections in the south county and more trips in
the northeast county. If the ballot measure is successful they could add another Swift
rapid transit line between Paine Field and Canyon Park which would carry about 3300
riders a day. A second line of Swift would connect about 65,000 manufacturing jobs in
the Boeing Paine Field center with about 25,000 high tech jobs on the south end around
Canyon Park in Bothell. It would also serve the residential and commercial high-density
area between Boeing Field and Canyon Park. A second line of Swift would also
establish the first high capacity or bus rapid transit network in our county which is
eventually planned to extend to Marysville and Smokey Point in the future. The ballot
measure would allow CT to explore a possible new route between Marysville and
McCollum Park via Lake Stevens and Snohomish along Highway 9. It would also help
CT add trips to existing routes and create new routes to jobs, housing, and educational
centers throughout the county. Finally, the ballot measure would allow CT to reconfigure
bus service to connect with Sound Transit’s linked light rail for its scheduled arrival at
the Lynnwood Transit Center in 2023. He summarized that CT helps preserve the
quality of life in the region by getting people to and from work and able to enjoy their
lives.

Councilmember Muller noted that the express route to Seattle now takes about 80
minutes. He asked how this has changed and what is projected for the future. He
commented that it used to take 20 miriutes from Everett to Seattle. 50 minutes is the
current average. Statistically now it takes 80 to 90 minutes to get to Seattie on time.
Over the last 3 to 5 years the average time has doubled. If that trend line was extended
with nothing to combat it you could expect it to continue to grow 5 to 10 minutes a year.
However, there is a lot that can be done. The state recently approved a transportation
package which included an option for CT to pursue additional sales tax revenue. Sound
Transit’s light rail system combined with reconfigured CT routes will help prevent the
problems. Public transportation still takes people less time to get to where they are
going than private vehicles.

Council President Vaughan commented that routes 201 and 202 are vitally important to
the City for both employees and students at Everett Community College. He is glad that
route is there and looks forward to future expansion.

Mayor Nehring thanked Emmet Heath and Todd Morrow for their work and for the
presentation.

D. Budget Update Presentation

Finance Director Sandy Langdon noted that the General Fund is looking at a 2%
increase over the previous year and 4.2% increase in inter-fund department service
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Cash Activity Report: Staff is tracking well compared to 2014. The balance of cash has
been transferred more to investments in order to make some revenue with interest. The
City is averaging about .8% interest which is a lot better than the state pool. The City is
also working on a contract for investment services.

Questions:

Councilmember Toyer asked how the City is limited in its investments. Finance Director
LLangdon explained they are basically limited to federal agencies which would be almost
guaranteed returns. They can do CDs, but are limited to banks that can be used. She
summarized that the City is very limited.

Audience Participation

Ev Stone, PO Box 616, Granite Falls, WA 98252, stated she was representing 200 local
seniors with a request for one-year moratorium of City Ordinance 5.26.010 regarding
gambling activities as it applies to seniors playing social card games making de
minimus wager of no more than $5 per session. She spoke in support of efforts to
propose legislation to change the state law in 2016. She reviewed the background of
this item and commented that the reason for the urgency of the request is that the
average age is 80 years old and they have lost 25% to 30% of the players due to
deteriorating health or death. Mayor Nehring asked City Attorney John Walker to look
into the matter and follow up with Council.

Tom King, 3113 Sunnyside Blvd., Marysville. and Mike & Elaine Ferri, 12309 — 51°
Avenue NE, Marysville, announced that the National Kiwanis Organization will be
celebrating its 100 year celebration at the Rotary Ranch on 8/29 from 2 to 4 p.m.
Marysville Kiwanis will be celebrating its 60" anniversary next year.

Approval of Minutes

1. Consider the June 22, 2015 City Council Meeting Minutes

Motion made by Councilmember Stevens, seconded by Councilmember Muller, to
approve the June 22, 2015 City Council Meeting Minutes. Motion passed unanimously
(6-0).

17.  Consider the July 6, 2015 City Council Work Session Minutes

Council President Vaughan stated he was absent so would be abstaining.

Motion made by Councilmember Stevens, seconded by Councilmember Muller, to
approve the July 6, 2015 City Council Work Session Minutes. Motion passed
unanimously (5-0) with Council President Vaughan abstaining.

18.  Consider the July 13, 2015 City Council Meeting Minutes
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5. Consider the Temporary License for Access across Real Property with Tulalip
Tribes

Director Nielsen explained this would allow the Tribes to cross property to build some
berms related to the breach.

Motion made by Councilmember Stevens, seconded by Councilmember Muller, to
authorize the Mayor to sign and execute the Temporary License for Access Across Real
Property with Tulalip Tribes. Motion passed unanimously (6-0).

6. Consider the Application for Marysville Downtown Merchants Association to
Conduct a Special Event on August 7, August 8, and August 9, 2015, including
the Street Closure of 3rd Street between State Avenue and Alder Avenue, as
well as on Columbia Avenue from 2™ Street to the Alley between 3™ Street and
4" Street

CAO Hirashima explained this is for the annual Handmade and Homegrown Street Fair
on August 7-9". The event has been reviewed by all departments.

Motion made by Councilmember Muller, seconded by Councilmember Seibert, to
authorize the Mayor to sign and execute the Application for Marysville Downtown
Merchants Association to Conduct a Special Event on August 7, August 8, and August
9, 2015, including the Street Closure of 3rd Street between State Avenue and Alder
Avenue, as well as on Columbia Avenue from 2" Street to the Alley between 3™ Street
and 4" Street. Motion passed unanimously (6-0).

7. Consider the Professional Services Agreement Supplement No. 1 with Transpo
Group USA, Inc. for a Transportation Comprehensive Plan Update

Director Nielsen stated this is a no-cost time extension.

Motion made by Councilmember Stevens, seconded by Councilmember Seibert, to
authorize the Mayor to sign and execute the Professional Services Agreement
Supplement No. 1 with Transpo Group USA, Inc. for a Transportation Comprehensive
Plan Update. Motion passed unanimously (6-0).

13.  Consider the Amendment No. 1 to the Coordinated Prevention Grant Agreement
No. G1400098 in the Amount of $9,957.67 with the State of Washington
Department of Ecology

Director Nielsen stated that the DOE wants to give the City additional money because
the Blue Marble program was so successful.

Motion made by Councilmember Vaughan, seconded by Councilmember Wright, to
authorize the Mayor to sign and execute Amendment No. 1 to the Coordinated
Prevention Grant Agreement No. G1400098 in the Amount of $9,957.67 with the State
of Washington Department of Ecology. Motion passed unanimously (6-0).
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e  The SCC Dinner was very informative. He commended the Snohomish County
legislators who really rallied.

. Homegrown, Night Out Against Crime, and the Kiwanis event will be happening
while Council is on vacation.

o Welcome to the new Community Development Director Dave Koenig.

Staff Business

Chief Smith:
e Tuesday, August 4 is National Night Out Against Crime at Comeford Crime from
6 to 8.
e He welcomed Dave Koenig.
e He wished everyone a fantastic August break.

Sandy Langdon:
e She enjoyed the triathlon and thinks the Council should have a team next year.
e Welcome to Dave Koenig to the Community Development.
e Happy summer break to all.

John Walker stated the need for an Executive Session to discuss three items - one
regarding the sale of real estate and two items regarding pending litigation with action
expected on one pending litigation item expected to last 20 minutes.

Kevin Nielsen:
e Staff will be paving Sunnyside this weekend so it will be down to one lane.
e 116th Interchange is underway.
e State Avenue is moving along.

Jim Ballew:

e Thanks for recognizing Lenore Neff. She is an outstanding lady.

e The Kiwanis Club is a very proud service organization. The triathlon echoes the
pride that CT and the Kiwanis Club has. He commented on the camaraderie and
pride associated with the triathlon.

e There will be a community charrette on August 12 at the high school for the

Tuscany Park project. It is one of the City’s most used, but oldest parks.
There will be a meeting in September regarding the Ebey Waterfront Trail.
Welcome to Dave Koenig.

Have a great August break.

@
Dave Koenig:
o He is excited to be working with the City of Marysville.
e He heard very good things about Marysville when he was exploring going to work
here.

Gloria Hirashima:
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Councilmember Vaughan said he doesn’t think that putting this to a vote would put an
end to citizen comments or complaints on this matter. Communities that have done
bans have indicated it has taken years for things to change. He commented that the
Council was elected to study things and take a vote. He has not seen this sort of action
taken on the Council in his time here.

Councilmember Muller withdrew his motion to allow the City Attorney time to work on
verbiage.

Rob Toyer welcomed Dave Koenig and wished everyone a great August.

Michael Stevens:

e Welcome Dave Koenig.

The Ken Baxter Center makes a great backdrop in the city.

Best of Maryville nominations are due soon.

It’s nice to see all the Qwuloolt work happening.

It’s also nice to see the cities coming together at Snohomish County Cities with

the expressed purpose of getting things done in Olympia.

e He and Councilmember Wright attended the Sno-Isle fire commissioners meeting
tast month. The expectation for fire danger is expected to be worse on this side
of the mountains than the eastern side of the mountains. He thanked staff for
their hard work on the fire chief selection process.

Jeff Seibert:

o Welcome Dave Koenig.

o He travelled on 67th this weekend, and it looks great.

o He thanked Councilmember Wright and her family and Councilmember Stevens
and his family for coming out to support the Mayor’s Cup.

e Regarding the RFA, the Council probably needs to take action to direct staff to
put together some way for the committee to analyze whether or not they should
investigate a city department. There was general agreement for staff to bring
back information on this.

e The City needs to give three years’ notice to end the agreement with the fire
district. He recommended giving notice sooner rather than later because his
understanding is it can always be rescinded.

Motion made by Councilmember Seibert, seconded by Councilmember Vaughan, to
send a letter to the fire district potentially terminating the City’s agreement with them.

Councilmember Vaughan stated he believes this is a fair thing to do to let the fire district
know about the possibility.

Councilmember Stevens said he would prefer to send a letter until they see the results
of the staff study.
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Motion made by Councilmember Muller, seconded by Councilmember Seibert, to adopt
Resolution No. 2379 as presented by City Attorney Walker. Motion passed 4-2 with
Councilmembers Stevens and Toyer voting against the motion.

Council adjourned into Executive Session at 9:47 p.m.

Executive Session

A. Litigation — two item with action expected one of them — RCW 42.30.110(1)(i)

B. Personnel

C. Real Estate — one item — RCW 42.30.110(1)(c)

Executive Session ended and public meeting reconvened at 10:07 p.m.

Motion made by Councilmember Muller, seconded by Councilmember Seibert to
authorize the Mayor to enter into a Settlement Agreement in substantially the same form
as that is filed with the City Clerk.

Adjournment

Seeing no further business Mayor Nehring adjourned the meeting at 10:07 p.m.

Approved this / (/Z day of &{f/ 7!'/'//; /%/‘/ , 2015.
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Mayor — Aprif O’Brien
Jonr Nehring Deputy City Clerk
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